MADONNA GUILD MEETING MINUTES

MAY 11, 2022

Cathy Baldwin led us in the opening prayer at 11:30 a.m.

Attendees: Katherine Larson, Sherry Mannikko, Dorota Rapacz, Barbara Sue Smith-Shaffer, Mary Knaust, Mary Kay Nelson, Cathy Baldwin, Margie Zavala, Arleen Caruth, Vicki Picard, Bernie McConnell, Tina Bird, Dorothy Dobry, Mary Matthew, Terry Linn.

Minutes of April 6, 2022 meeting were read and approved with corrections.

Treasurer's Report: Read by Margie Zavala, Present balance \$852.63, no expenditures. Edward Jones: \$11,846.52, April change in value -\$499.07.

OLD BUSINESS:

After Labor Day we are planning to move into the Chapel for masses per Margie.

Please look at the Calendar located in the Newsletter online.

A meeting between Lorraine, Katherine, and Arleen brought to the attention that last year we gave out 211 stockings. We need more for this year so Lorraine will get another bolt of felt so that we can do around 330 stockings to give to the community.

Christmas stocking stuffers count:

Kleenex - 280 Hand Sanitizers - 192 Note pads - 298 Lip balm - 61

Conditioner – 122 Shampoo – 128 Lotion – 171 Soap – 133, toothpaste – 337

Toothbrushes - 268 Floss 18 Pens - 252 Deodorant - 5 Body wash - 7

Fundraiser September 24, 2022 a sign will be ordered from Vistaprint.

Prayer Shawl Ministry - 30 shawls were blessed on May 11, 2022 at the morning mass. A discussion about sending some of our shawls to the Little Sisters of the Poor was agreed upon. Arleen is looking into this.

Rosaries – We are sending 500 rosaries to the Stewardess who flies to different countries.

Book Study – The new book study "Life is Messy" started May 11, 2022 and will go to June 15, 2022. Then the First Season of "The Chosen" will be shown for our summer visitors and will start June 22, 2022 and go to July 20, 2022.

Blood Drive - 5 people are needed to bring 2 dozen cookies - Vicki, Dorothy, Mary, Cathy, Sherry. Workers: Vicki and Lorraine, Mary Kay - 1-2:30, Sherry 2-4, Bernie 3-6.

Outreach – The website has forms to fill out for all women to become a part of the Madonna Guild. Mary Kay has forms with her even on Sundays. We welcome a new member Tina Bird.

Meet and Greet – Bernie handed out flyers for the upcoming Meet and Greet. Our next one will be determined out the outcome of this one.

Father's Day gift was decided upon and it was a Pocket Screwdriver. Arleen will order.

Bereavement – Hospice Accord needs volunteers. They meet the 3rd Monday of the month.

Funeral – July 2 after 11 a.m. mass for Brian Brandenberg, reception following in Parish Hall. We have 1 ham in the freezer and will need a turkey both need to be baked. There will be between 30-40 people so we will be calling for the side dishes, salads, and desserts.

Next meeting will be June 8, 2022.

Meeting adjourned at 12:25.

Respectfully submitted,

Veresa Lenn